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Beth Keating, Esquire STAFF’S THIRD DATA REQUEST 
215 South Monroe Street, Suite 601 via e-mail 
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 
bkeating@gunster.com 

Re: Docket no. 150031-GU - Petition for approval of transportation service agreement with the 
Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation by Peninsula Pipeline Company, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

 By this letter, the Commission staff requests that the following information from the 
Florida Division of Chesapeake Utilities Corporation d/b/a Central Florida Gas (CFG). 
 
1. Paragraph 13 (page 6) of the January 16, 2015, petition states that “CFG has requested service 

from Peninsula to enable CFG to eliminate existing pressure problems, meet incremental 
volume delivery, and elevate pressure requirements on a portion of its distribution system.”  
Paragraph 14 of the petition states that “CFG’s existing lateral from Lake Mattie to Haines 
City is operating at its maximum allowable operating pressure and is already at full capacity” 
and also lists several operational and logistical considerations in support of this assertion.  
Please describe what the impacts to CFG would be if the proposed new 14.2 mile pipeline 
were not installed. 

 
2. Please refer to CFG’s response to Staff’s Second Data Request, Question Number 1, part (c), 

on page 3 of the confidential response. 
 

a. Please refer to the first paragraph (three lines) of the confidential response to Staff 
Question 1(c).  Please confirm that the current petition (exclusive of any potential future 
filings) would result in the indicated reservation charges being borne by the CFG TTS 
Pool customers, thereby resulting in the monthly per customer charge indicated on the 
third line of the paragraph.  If the answer is yes, please state when the monthly per 
customer charge of CFG TTS Pool customers would increase by the confidential $ per 
month amount. 
 

b. Please refer to the third paragraph (eight lines) of the response to Staff Question 1(c).  
Please confirm that the 44.6 million therms shown on the fourth line of the paragraph 
should instead read 49.5 million therms (4.7 MM + 0.2 MM + 44.6 MM). 
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c. Please refer to the fourth paragraph (two lines) of the response to Staff Question 1(c).  
Please explain and show how the estimated incremental impact to FPU customers of $1.71 
per month was developed. 

 
3. Please refer to CFG’s response to Staff’s Second Data Request, Question Number 2, on page 

4 of the confidential response.  If the current petition were to be approved and the new 14.2 
mile pipeline were completed at the end of the third quarter 2015, would CFG begin to 
recover the incremental reservation charges from shippers at that time? 
 

4. Please refer to CFG’s response to Staff’s Second Data Request, question 1(a): 
 

a. Please state for the past 12 months, the annual therms purchased by customers in the TTS 
program and by customers served by CI shippers. 

 
b. Please explain whether customers that receive service from a CI shipper will benefit from 

the PPC Haines City Pipeline by receiving gas through the pipeline once constructed.  If 
the answer is yes, please explain why CI shippers should not be assigned a portion of the 
PPC Haines City Pipeline cost as soon as the pipeline is operational (and prior to the filing 
of a new petition to consolidate the transportation service program). 

 
5. Please refer to the definition of transporter in Chesapeake’s current tariff and the paragraph 

titled “Allocation of capacity from multiple transporters” on Tariff Sheet No. 55 and state 
whether Peninsula Pipeline Company after the construction of the pipeline would be 
considered an additional transporter. 
 

 Please file the original and five copies of the requested information by Friday, March 27, 
2015, with Carlotta Stauffer, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk, 2540 Shumard 
Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399-0850.  Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6220 
if you have any questions. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ John Villafrate 
 
       John Villafrate 
       Senior Attorney 
 
JEV/as 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
  
 

 




